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MINUTES of VHMC DIRECTORS MEETING

Meeting Details

	Date
	24th February 2014
	Time
	19:10
	Venue
	Luxemburg Meeting Room

AXA Wealth
Winterthur Way

Basingstoke


	Present
	In attendance
	Absent / Apologies

	· Martin Edge – ME (Chair)

· Simon Hirst – SH (Finance)
· Wayne Buckley – WB (Ops)
· Jaz Parmar – JPm (Comms)

· Miriam Carr – MC (CoSec & Legal)

· Dave Griffiths – DG

· Colin Davison – CD (from 19:40)


	· Liam O’Sullivan – LOS (GHPM)

· Lisa Cobley-Wood (LoS)


	· Jaz Parmar – JPm (Comms)




Minutes of Meeting
	Item
	Description
	Action

	1
19:10
	Approval of Board Minutes

· Minutes of 20th January 2014 were approved by the board as a true reflection of discussions & decisions made. 


	

	2

19:15
	Matters Arising

· LCW confirmed that no cleaning contract is currently in effect for VHMC; no contract was signed for 2013 and CD has been unable to provide any information to the contrary.

· LoS confirmed the requirement for H&S review given change in circumstances identified since AFA last conducted assessment (e.g.: defective emergency lighting, damaged doors etc.). LoS advised best practice was to progress H&S reviews on a cyclical basis in-line with likely risk profile.
· LoS confirmed ICO has been informed of the change of address for VHMC registered officer – both verbally and in writing. Anticipated written confirmation of receipt being received within the next 2-3 weeks.
· LoS confirmed that signatories for Barclays accounts had been actioned.

· LoS confirmed signatories for Newbury building society had not yet been progressed. CD remains sole signatory to the account. ME noted that in CDs absence this action should be carried forward and progressed by himself ahead of the next VHMC board meeting.
· ME confirmed 13 owners had queried invoices and service charge requests to date, the majority originating from a single block. ME confirmed he had responded personally to all members who had raised concerns.
· SH confirmed Elliots had began to progress review & approval of accounts. SH noted a number of concerns had been identified wrt financial transactions progressed through 2013 and 2012. SH noted that these require further investigation and that the nature, scope and scale of potential issues identified may make it necessary for a more comprehensive audit and forensic examination of the accounts to be conducted.

	· ME to discuss Newbury BS account mandates with CD.
· ME to schedule session with CD to resolve outstanding issues wrt financial controls during 2012/13.

· 

	3

19:33
	Update on AFA
· MC reported 14th Feb hearing to consider procedural technicalities had progressed as planned and that VHMC had been successful in arguing for AFA costs to be excluded from any future settlement, thus reducing VHMC potential liability by c£35-40k.
· MC noted that to date, VHMC had incurred £26k in litigation costs.

· [PUBLISHED MINUTES HAVE BEEN EDITED TO REMOVE COMMERCIALLY SENSITIVE INFORMATION PENDING THE OUTCOME OF LITIGATION]
· CD noted that he was abstaining from actively participating in discussions on this issue.

	· 

	4

19:50
	Update on VHMC financials

Financial Reporting 
· LoS noted he was unable to provide the board with a financial report. SH indicated that this was not an acceptable position given previous communications between SH and GHP on this issue.

· LoS commited to distributing a monthly finance pack to board members as soon as possible.

Service Charge Collections

· LoS confirmed collections for 2014 were progressing and that VHMCs cash position was relatively healthy wrt short term needs. 

· SH noted a number of members had been granted payment plans wrt annual service charge payments. CD / WB confirmed board had previously agreed to allow payment plans in hardship cases. LoS noted that some individuals had proactively set up payment plans without necessary approval and that to-date, no action had been taken to remedy this.

Debt recovery

· LoS outlined the approach currently adopted wrt debt recovery for outstanding service charges. SH noted the value of outstanding charges stood in excess of £145k. The board discussed approaches for accelerating debt collection and requested LoS confirm in writing the debt recovery process and the status of recoveries currently being progressed.
· LoS noted that a minority of members were responsible for the majority of the bad debt. WB noted that DH Stallards had previously been engaged by VHMC for debt recovery purposes and that, following adverse judgment re Patel in Jul 2012, VHMC had to ensure it adopted an approach consistent with the ruling provided at the time. LoS noted he had not been made aware of the scope or implications of the ruling. CD confirmed that he was present in court at the point the judgment was made but that he was unable to provide any documentation as this had since been passed to JP to enable JP to progress an outstanding complaints against DH Stallards. 

· ME & SH noted that they had been unaware of any such action and noted that they would expect the board of directors at that time to have made proper provision for retaining company documents. No such provision appears to have been in place for Q4 2012. 

· The board agreed MC should progress this issue with DH Stallards at the earliest opportunity (i.e.: as bandwidth allows) as their was a clear potential for a negligence claim against DH Stallards owing to the advice provided to the board.
· CD confirmed that JP was responsible for legal affairs at the time of the judgment. Documentation relating to the court case was passed to JP early in 2013; it’s not clear if copies of the documentation have been retained by VHMC. ME to investigate further.
· ME requested CD participate in helping to co-ordinate debt collections; CD declined to actively participate in supporting cash collection for VHMC. CD noted he was not interested in taking this member interest issue forward. 

· ME noted he would seek a volunteer member from outside the board to progress on the board’s behalf.


	· LcW to circulate debtors list to all board members.
· ME to request a copy of judgment from JP.  ME to review documentation in estate office to identify paperwork.

· LoS to provide an overview of debt collection policy & process.

· LoS to provide a breakdown of legal costs.

· ME to secure another member to support GHP in debt collection.

	5

20:15
	Water Charges

Water charging strategy

· The board reviewed the charging strategy paper submitted by SH.

· The board agreed unanimously that water charges should be removed from service charges and administered as a separate item with a pre-payment levied in advance from FY 2015. FY2014 would be progressed as per FY 2013 with year-end adjustments levied on a per unit basis for 2013.
Water Billing
· The board was made aware of charging anomalies in the 2014 service charge pack as a consequence of inaccurate data entry on an excel spreadsheet used by GHP to calculate water costs. The board agreed to restate water charges at next opportunity (once 2013 accounts are approved) with adjustments then applied to individual member accounts. 
Erroneous Meter Readings

· SH noted that, having reviewed aggregated VHMC meter readings versus bulk water meter readings used by the supplier, a significant variance had been identified. The variance suggests an under collection by VHMC from members iro £26k.

· LcW confirmed discussions were underway with water company to determine cause of variance between the bulk water and unit specific meters on a block by block basis. LcW noted that it was possible that there may be undetected leaks on pipes & infrastructure between the bulk meter water entry points and the per unit meters. WB noted that if this were the case, since VHMC owned the meters, members would be liable for the under billing. The board thanked SH for his diligence in examining the detail costings in order to have identified this issue. 
· CD raised concern that 2012 calculations & billing may also be incorrect. ME requested a volunteer board member take an action to review 2012 water consumption. DG committed to work with GHP to progress resolution of this issue & to determine if issue was also apparent in 2012.     


	· DG to work with LcW to review potential impact for 2012.
· LcW to meet/speak with Water company to progress investigations on Wed 26/02.

	6
20:35
	Freehold Manager 

· SH presented a summary of known issues wrt Freehold Managers.

· Following discussion, WB queried if leases were consistent across all blocks since freehold managers appeared not to be treating all members consistently. MC offered to review a selection of leases to determine if all members were subject to the same clauses.
· On behalf of the board, MC agreed to review specific leases where members where known to be being chased by freehold managers wrt sub letting consent; MC committed to confirm within two weeks if  external legal support should be requested by the board to progress this issue.

· MC noted that any legal support relating to this issue should be provided to the board with a view to understanding the companies’ obligations for leases and not with a view to arbitrating current disputes.
· SH noted that he was now progressing a case with Freehold Managers on a personal basis in order to test the interpretation of the lease, if necessary, in court.
· 20:40 LcW and LoS left the meeting at the boards request.

· 20:45 DG left the board meeting owing to a prior appointment


	· All directors to provide copies of leases to MC for review.



	7
20:45
	Comms

· WB provided an overview of the new winterthurway.co.uk website to board members. WB noted that the he had personally built the site over a number of weekends in order to mitigate cost being incurred by members. WB noted that the site included on-line hosting, a web content management solution and forums structured and branded in a way likely to meet the near term needs of VHMC.
· ME thanked WB for his hard work in progressing the site development thus far.

· WB requested all directors review structure and content of the site, providing bullet point feedback on additions, deletions and amendments to him via e-mail asap.

· WB noted that he would distribute guidelines on how to maintain the website content and use the new e-mail addresses set up for VHMC board members and estate staff in due course.

· CD commented that the site would benefit from a legal folder in which commonly requested documents required by solicitors to progress property transfers could be made available. WB noted that this could be a future addition to the site.
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21:10
	AoB

· The board agreed that 2hrs per month was insufficient to progress the volume of work necessary in the short term. The board agreed to convene a special board meeting for 3rd March at which AGM, governance, agent relations & financial management issues could be progressed.

· ME agreed to schedule the meeting to take place at URS on 3rd March at 19:00
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21:15
	Next meeting

· The next meeting will take place at URS on 3rd March at 19:00

· The meeting closed at 21:15


	


